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UK NSC screening for spinal muscular atrophy recommendation

Following a review of the evidence against strict criteria, the UK NSC does not
currently recommend introducing a national screening programme for carrier or new-
born screening for spinal muscular atrophy.

Key findings supporting the UK NSC recommendation

there was very limited evidence about how acceptable a screening programme would
be

there was no evidence on how to support individuals who need to make difficult
decisions following carrier screening

there was a lack of information on the reliability of screening tests for SMA

no effective treatments for SMA were identified in an unsymptomatic population,
currently only palliative support can be offered - however, the review identified
evidence on a new treatment for SMA, called nusinersen, that can improve symptoms
in children with SMA

However, this evidence review did not find information on the effectiveness of nusinersen

in children without symptoms, and there is no evidence on the long term effects of this
drug.

The UK NSC regularly reviews its recommendations on screening for different conditions in the light of
new research evidence becoming available.

To find out more about the UK NSC’s SMA recommendation, please visit:

https://legacyscreening.phe.org.uk/sma

The UK National Screening Committee (UK NSC) advises ministers and the NHS in the 4 UK countries about all aspects of
screening and supports implementation of screening programmes.

Find out more about the UK National Screening Committee at www.gov.uk/uknsc. The UK NSC evidence review process
is described at www.gov.uk/government/publications/uk-nsc-evidence-review-process and a list of all UK NSC
recommendations can be found at legacy.screening.nhs.uk/recommendations
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